	whaley bridge town council

	Mechanics Institute, Market Street, Whaley Bridge, High Peak, SK23 7AA
Town Clerk: Mrs S Raybould Tel:  01663 733068  
e-mail:  whaleybridgetowncouncil@supanet.com



	Meeting:
	Town Council

	Date:
	14th January 2009

	Time:
	7.30pm

	Venue:
	Mechanics Institute



	Present:


	Councillors Taylor (Chairman), Goldfinch, Lomax, Susanne Lomas, Pritchard, Swift, A Wild, R Wild and Mrs Anne Winter.  PCSO Tracy Jones and Patrick Findlay-Wilson.




DRAFT  MINUTES 

	C09/139
	Apologies for Absence 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Linda Leather, Jean Horsfall & Bowden.  



	C09/140
	Declarations of Members Interests (3)

Declarations were received from:

Councillor

Agenda Item
 Nature of Interest

Cllr Pritchard

    21 (0408)

Knows applicant

Cllr Pritchard

    11,17,19

Member of HPBC (11,17 & 19)






Board Member of HPCH (11)

Cllr Ray Wild

        14

Network Rail employee

                  

	C09/141
	Community Police
PCSO Tracy Jones reported recent crime statistics.  It was noted that the police had been having problems getting DCC to grit roads due to the prolonged severe winter weather conditions.  Drug abuse, anti-social behaviour and speeding continued to cause problems.

Cllr Lomax stated that gritting should be an item for discussion at a future Central Area Forum meeting.

Concern was expressed about children playing on the ice on Brookfield Pond and Toddbrook Reservoir.  Police patrols to these locations had been increased.

PCSO Findlay-Wilson was concerned about the unlawful activity of badger baiting in the area and asked for the public to pass on information regarding any suspicious behaviour to the police.



	C09/142
	Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 10th December 2009

RESOLVED:  That the minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 10th December 2009 were a true and correct record, following amendment to Minute No. C09/132 to include the word “draft” before budget estimates and Minute No. C09/135 to replace the word “Hope” with “Salford” and Minute No. C09/137 to read “Cllr Lomax raised a question over the reception of digital TV stations” and the Chair was then authorised to sign them.



	C09/143
	Clerk’s Report

The Clerk’s monthly report was received.  



	C09/144
	Accounts for Payment

It was RESOLVED that the accounts as listed below should be authorised for payment.

Chq

Payee

Description

Amount             

1787

Right Document Sol Ltd

Photocopying

71.77

1788

HPBC

Payroll Oct – Dec 2009

7946.88

1790

Mechanics Institute

January 2010 Account

532.10

1791

Stamford Products Ltd

2 grit bin lids

38.19

1792

Zurich Municipal Ins.

Claim compensation payment

60.00

1793

Stanways Elec td

Xmas bulbs

12.88

1794

S Drinkwater Ltd

Rock salt for grit bins

27.61

1796

Cash

Petty Cash Jan

17.32

0288

HPBC

SA – Payroll Oct – Dec 2009

630.54

0289

HPBC

SA – Rates

155.00

0290

HPBC

SA – Insurance

120.00

0291

K Sweetmore

SA – Relief caretaker

186.00

0292

Clean Solutions Ltd

SA – Cleaning materials

47.82

                             TOTAL   £

9846.11


	C09/145


	Reports from Representatives on Outside Bodies 

Cllr Goldfinch had attended a meeting of the MUGA Project Management Team on 16th December 2009.  The team had re-visited plans and decided to scale back the project to just resurfacing the MUGA initially with a 2G type of surface, including refurbishing the fencing.  This will be followed at a later date by reviewing replacing the floodlights.  Chris Nightingale would be approaching the Football Foundation for funding.

Cllr Taylor and Cllr Mrs Anne Winter had attended a Safer Neighbourhood Team meeting on 13th January 2010 and Cllr Mrs Winter reported that new Canal Watch, Pub Watch and Neighbourhood Watch schemes are planned.



	C09/146
	Correspondence

1. Tom Levitt MP – response re 2nd Bridge with copy of HPBC reply letter.

2. DCC – Temporary road closure notice – Start Lane from Kishfield Bridge (County Boundary) for 800metres north easterly, to facilitate carriageway resurfacing works from 24th February 2010 to 3rd March 2010.

3. Ringmaster – reminder not to drink and drive and notice of a month-long crackdown on this during the Christmas Party season.

4. Leathems solicitors – response with copy of letter from Pricketts solicitors about position regarding transfer of land off Shallcross Road/Shallcross Incline from Shuker to WBTC.

5. John Hind (U9’s Junior football coach) – email notification of transfer of practices from WB MUGA to astro at Chapel for a ten-week period.

6. DCC – cc of e-mail from David Marsden about notice of intended planning application and accessibility to proposed ‘Care Outside of Hospital’ Urgent Care Centre at Furness Vale.

7. EMDA – news Winter Edition 2009

8. 10:10uk – 2010 sneak preview e-mail.

9. WB Allotment & Gardener’s Society – January 2010 Newsletter.

10. DCC – temporary road closure notice – A6 Chapel by-pass, 22 –27 March 2010 between 1900 and 0700hrs each evening from junction with Bowden Lane to junction with Buxton Road to facilitate lining and studding works.

11. Derbyshire sport – information about the Jog Derbyshire initiative and request to assist with advertising and offer to talk to Council.

12. HPBC – update response regarding A6 drainage issues at Furness Vale near Crescent Drive.  Land Registry search for details of relevant landowner within the vicinity of the problem requested and expected in the New Year. Agreed to monitor the situation with Tammy Towers at HPBC.
13. Cllr Taylor – copy of e-mail reply about |Parking Attendants’ Travel Distances.

14. HPBC – WB Memorial Park bid – Newsletter, issue 2 

15. Ringmaster – Buxton B1035 Force restructure plans announcement.

16. Safer Neighbourhoods – Winter 2009 news sheet.

17. Ringmaster – Shed alarms offer. Agreed to display information on notice boards.
18. HP Twins & Multiples – e-mail thanks for grant.

19. Ringmaster – request to report suspicious activity to address burglary from properties.

20. Ringmaster – Weather Warning (Copies to notice boards)
21. Cllr Goldfinch – e-mail about ice at Brookfield Pond and need for a Danger notice.

22. HV&HP CRP - copy of minutes of Partnership meeting on 8th December 2009.

23. Ringmaster – list of stolen property recovered for owner identification.

24. HPBC – WB station car park, planning permission information.

25. Ringmaster – re-scheduling of Operation Blackbrook meeting from 12/01/10 to 23/02/10.
26. Cllr Pritchard – copy of e-mail from Simon Baker – Weather Update
27. DCC – List of grit bins with ownership/servicing information. Agreed to obtain up-to-date information from Joanne Mason at DCC.
28. DCC – DD&HP Accessibility Partnership funding response.  The Shallcross Incline will not be funded by this, but DCC proposes to fund it (with £40,000) as creation of a Greenway route from SEMMMS (South East Manchester Multi Modal Study) 2010/11 funding.

29. NALC – Local Council Awards 2010 information.

30. Action for Market Towns – offering new members 15 months membership for the price of 12 (£98 to £318 per year)

31. HPBC – invitation to meeting of partners to explore Future Jobs Fund in the High Peak on Wednesday 3rd February 10.00am-1-00pm at HPBC offices.

32. DCC – list of proposed SEMMMS (South East Manchester Multi Modal Study) schemes 2010/11.

33. Ringmaster – warning regarding frozen water safety.

34. Peak District NPA – ‘Parklife’ newsletter, issue 9 January 2010.

35. HPBC – Annual Report 2009/10

36. Cllr Goldfinch – e-mail with photos about young people traversing ice at Brookfield Pond.

37. PC Andy Crosthwaite – Safer Neighbourhood Team meeting reminder.

38. HPBC – notice of Building Insurance Cover for Sports Pavilion, fencing and floodlights.

39. Cllr Pritchard – e-mail information re waste collection and HPBC media release.

40. HPBC – Press release – Council fights weather to maintain services.

41. Unlockdemocracy – Sustainable Communities Act Amendment Bill update and request to lobby MP for support.

42. Ringmaster – information about security companies contacting residents offering home security services.

43. Peak District NPA – Consultation on preferred Approaches for the PDNP Core Strategy.

44. Cllr Goldfinch – e-mail re lampposts at Stoneheads Rise – Meadowfield/Eccles Close.

45. DALC – 
Circular 02/2010 – FOIA 2000 request from govt@publicsectorcompliance.com, advice and Clerk/RFO vacancy information.



Circular 03/2010 – Police Matters.

  

	C09/147
	Precept and Budget Estimates 2010-2011

Amendments to the draft (Draft 2) budget estimates were discussed and the following decisions made:

RESOLVED:  To reduce the budget for replacing the windows in the Mechanics Institute to £1850.
RESOLVED:  To reduce the budget for producing the newsletter to £500.

RESOLVED:  To reduce the contribution towards the Firework Display to £1200.

RESOLVED:  To reduce the budget for grants and donations to £1600.

RESOLVED:  To reduce the budget for the multi-use games area project to £3500.

RESOLVED:  To reduce the budget for the chair’s allowance to £300.



	C09/148
	Road Gritting and the Provision of Grit Bins

A list of locations and local authorities responsible for providing grit bins in Whaley Bridge was received from DCC.  The problems with providing enough grit during the severe winter weather were discussed.

RESOLVED:  To request that the subject of gritting and provision of grit bins be discussed at a future HPBC Central Area Forum Meeting.

RESOLVED:  To request that DCC grits the lower parts of Eccles Road and Craig Drive at their junctions with Chapel Road as these are particularly dangerous junctions during icy weather.

RESOLVED:  To cover the cost of refilling the 24 grit bins again (currently provided by WBTC under the partnership scheme) for this year only.



	C09/149
	Provision of Bus Shelter at Reddish Lane

The council had been requested to consider providing an additional bus shelter on Macclesfield Road near Reddish Lane.  This request had been passed on to DCC, which is the authority responsible for providing bus shelters, but no progress had been made to date.

RESOLVED:  To request David Marsden to obtain funding for the new bus shelter from the Derbyshire Dales and High Peak Accessibility Partnership.

RESOLVED:  That WBTC would be prepared to maintain and clean a new bus shelter providing it was not constructed from glass or perspex.

	C09/150
	Digital TV Reception

Concern was expressed that the digital TV package available to residents in the parish was inadequate with limited options for obtaining different channels.  The Clerk was asked to make further enquiries and contact Tom Levitt MP to express the Town Council’s dissatisfaction.



	C09/151
	Drop-0ff Point at Whaley Bridge Station – Platform 2
An email had been received from a resident of The Sidings expressing concern about the proximity of this published drop-off point (Platform 2, Whaley Lane side) to double yellow lines designating no parking regulations.  Access to The Sidings may be obstructed when vehicles used this drop-off point.

RESOLVED:  To ask for more regular visits from the Parking Enforcement Officers to deter vehicles from parking on the yellow lines.



	C09/152
	Electronic Warning Signs – A6 Buxton Road at Furness Vale.

A letter was received from DCC stating that it plans to install three electronic warning signs (30mph – Slow Down) on the A6 in Furness Vale.  The introduction of these signs was welcomed and supported by the Town Council.

Cllr Ray Wild also suggested that a pelican crossing should be provided at Bridgemont.



	C09/153
	Brookfield Pond – Fishing Rights 2010/11

Moss Side Social Angling Society currently leases the fishing rights for Brookfield Pond.  This lease expires on 10th April 2010.

RESOLVED:  To renegotiate a new lease with MSSAS for a period of five years for the sum of £180 per year. 



	C09/154
	Retention of BT Red Telephone Kiosk at Bridgemont

A copy of the draft decision by HPBC in response to a proposal by BT plc to remove the red telephone kiosk at Bridgemont was received and discussed.  HPBC supported retention of the call box and its return to full working order as it is situated at the busy roundabout on the A6, Chapel bypass, the area has poor mobile phone reception, the A6 road is notable for its accident record and so this public call box is required in case of an emergency and in response to strong public objection to the removal of this call box.

RESOLVED:  To respond to HPBC supporting the retention, in full working order, of this telephone box for the above reasons.

	C09/155
	Power of Well Being

To determine eligibility, a meeting of the full council must resolve that the following conditions have been met:

1. At least two-thirds of the total number of seats on the council must have been filled by candidates who stood for election at the last ordinary elections.


2. The Clerk must be qualified including passing the required element of CiLCA (Section 7 – The Power of Well Being).


3. At least 80% of members must have attended the training event on the power of well being. 


4. The council must have published a Statement of Intent for community Engagement, explaining how it will involve persons and organisations interested in the well-being of the area – e.g. the police, health authority, voluntary organisations, businesses, schools and faith groups.  

In deciding to use the power, the council must be satisfied that the activity is likely to promote or improve the economic, social or environmental well-being of the parish and not be inconsistent with the Sustainable Community Strategy of the relevant principal authority (or authorities) for its area.    
RESOLVED:  That WBTC had fulfilled all the above criteria and would be eligible to obtain the Power of well Being.



	C09/156
	Memorial Park Restoration Project – Heritage Lottery Fund Bid
Newsletter No. 2 from the Memorial Park Restoration Project was received containing a consultation questionnaire for the new play area.

RESOLVED:  That members could complete the questionnaire individually.







Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting.

                                 .…………………………………………………..Chair   

List of Abbreviations:

Cllr


Councillor

WBTC


Whaley Bridge Town Council

HPBC


High Peak Borough Council

DCC


Derbyshire County Council

PDNPA

Peak District National Park Authority

PDSEG

Peak District Sustainable Energy Group

WBA


Whaley Bridge Association

W3


Whaley Water Weekend

SA


Sports Association

MUGA

Multi-Use Games Area

PC


Police Constable

PCSO


Police Community Support Officer

SNT


Safer Neighbourhoods Team

HP&HV CRP

High Peak & Hope Valley Community Rail Partnership

NALC


National Association of Local Councils

DALC


Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

DRCC


Derbyshire Rural Community Council

SLCC


Society of Local Council Clerks

CVS


Council for Voluntary Services

CAB


Citizens Advice Bureau

EMDA


East Midlands Development Agency

DDEP


Derby & Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DDHPAP

Derbyshire Dales and High Peak Accessibility Partnership

HPCH


High Peak Community Housing

RAD


Rural Action Derbyshire

SEMMMS

South East Manchester Multi Modal Study
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